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Our team did the following work during May 2010: 
 

(1) The testing and calibration of nanocomposite nanocrystalline sensors are going on 
using ozone generator, digital ozone detector and test chamber. Fabrication and 
testing of ITO + TiO2 nanocomposite sensors and ITO + WO3 nanocomposite 
sensors are going on. Contacts between sensors and PCB were improved. The 
comparison of sensitivity of nanocomposite sensors with ozone is going on. The 
results will be reported in the next month report.  

 
(2) We supplied one sensor array with PCB and flat heater to Mr. Jonathan Snarr of 

UND for testing with electronic circuits. Few more sensors arrays will be supplied 
to him during next week or so.    

 
(3) The fabrication of a payload body was completed. One extra payload body was 

also fabricated as for back up. The current mass of the payload body and sensor 
box is about 1.92 kg. We are going to lower the mass of the payload body by 
replacing 1 inch screw by ¾ inch. The picture of two set of payload body is 
shown in fig.1. 

 

 
 

Fig.1 Payload body 


